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6 September 2019

Dear Sajid,

The next governor of the Bank of England will wield huge power over the UK
economy from 2020 to 2028. These eight years constitute a key turning point. Our
changing relationship with the EU, the potential unwinding of quantitative easing
and the growing impact of climate change all have huge implications for the UK’s
economy and financial system, which the Bank of England is tasked with overseeing.

In recent years central bankers have played an increasingly important role in public
life. They’ve been relied upon to provide an unprecedented level of monetary
support in the aftermath of the financial crisis and the great recession, with far-
reaching consequences. As the impacts of their decisions have become increasingly

clear, central bankers have naturally come under heightened scrutiny and criticism
from politicians and the wider public.

With so much at stake, it’s crucial that the appointment of the next governor is made
on merit, not narrow political expediency. For public trust in the central bank to be
upheld, the process for choosing Mark Carney’s successor must be fair, open and
transparent.

One simple way in which transparency can be increased is for the Treasury to publish
a record of the candidates which have been shortlisted for the role. Doing so would
be following the lead of the International Monetary Fund, which has published a
shortlist of candidates to be its next managing director.
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As a globally important financial centre, the UK has a responsibility to act with

heightened transparency over key regulatory positions and set an example to the
rest of the world.

Publishing a shortlist, with the candidates’ consent, would also provide an
opportunity for Parliament to offer scrutiny throughout the whole process, instead of
this being limited to Treasury Select Committee’s pre-appointment hearing, which
takes place once the decision has already been made.

At a time of such political uncertainty, it is inadequate to allow this decision to be
made by the Chancellor behind closed doors. The country must be able to trust that
the next governor is the best person for the job and will work in the public interest.

We the undersigned therefore urge the Treasury to increase transparency by
providing us with a public shortlist of candidates who have been shortlisted for the
position of Bank of England governor.

Yours sincerely,

G,ﬁm.a Wet
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